## September 27, 2021

The Milligan Library Board met September 27th at 7:00 pm.

Crystal V filled in as president for Mary J in her excused absence. filled in as secretary for Dorothy N in her excused absence. Shirley B was also

Shirley read the secretary report from Dorothy. The minutes were approved with a clarification of the toy prizes being saved until next summer reading program.

The ARP Grant money of \$3823.00 was received and deposited. Shirley mentioned that \$250 was received from the Better Life Program, \$500 from the Fillmore County Foundation, and \$1345 in donations for the Dolly Parton project/program. Janet Bartels sold 3 old and 4 new Milligan history books at the September Brewfest for a total of \$334. Beth made a motion to accept the treasury report. Motion passed.

Dorothy is retiring from the monthly Fillmore County library group. Beth is

taking her place.

Larry and Randy Capek have hung the quilt from the Quick family in the library.

A motion was made and passed to go through the children book section and give some of the older books away at the Trunk or Treat in October.

Next meeting will be January 3rd 2022 at 7:00 pm

Acting secretary. Beth Vavra